## **Greater Parkcrest Neighborhood Association (GPNA)**

## **Membership Meeting**

April 20, 2023

President Judy Wyrick called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.

The Secretary's minutes of the last GPNA neighborhood meeting on February 16, 2023, which were made available for review, were approved as printed.

The Treasurer's report read by Fred Romaine was approved and submitted for audit. A motion was made to donate \$200 to Horace Mann PTA to provide treats for Teacher's Appreciation week. It was seconded and approved.

The following reports were presented from Standing Committees:

<u>Programs</u>-Judy Wyrick reported the need for a new person to head this committee.

<u>Project & Events Committee</u>- Joe Stokes gave a summary of our Neighborhood Works grant request that had been approved.

<u>Membership</u>- Fred Romaine reported that 94 members are now on the roll with 25 currently paid dues.

Standing Rules- Bill Butts explained the difference between By-laws and Standing Rules.

<u>Communications</u>-Murielle Reed, Fred Romaine and Judy Wyrick currently serve as administrators for our neighborhood Facebook page. Murielle will continue to serve in this capacity along with other individuals to be determined later.

<u>Budget & Finance</u>- Judy Wyrick discussed the possible need for liability insurance for members of the Executive Committee. It is still being researched by neighborhood committees.

Judy Wyrick introduced Mike Schilling, our former City Councilman, and thanked him for his service to our community. Mike introduced Brandon Jenson, our new Zone 3 City Councilmen. Brandon spoke briefly and addressed the issues discussed at the last City Council meeting. His email address is <a href="mailto:brandon.jenson@spfdmo.gov">brandon.jenson@spfdmo.gov</a>

<u>Nominating Committee</u>: Bill Butts, Chairman of the Nominating Committee, presented the Committee's nominees for officers of the Executive Committee of GPNA as follows:

President: Ken Brooks (2 year term)

Vice President: Tom Wyrick (2 year term)

Secretary: Debbie Butts (serving 2<sup>nd</sup> year of 2 year term)

Treasurer: Joe Stokes (2 year term)

President Judy Wyrick asked for nominees from the floor, and there were none.

A motion was made to approve the nominees as presented by acclimation. The motion was seconded and approved by the membership.

Judy Wyrick recognized previous officers and Executive Committee members. In addition, Carol McCarthy was recognized for her work in the early years of GPNA and the Neighborhood Watch Program.

Special recognition and thanks were given to Pastor Seth, and his wife, for allowing the Association's meetings to be held at The Way Church building.

Fred Romaine announced the Neighborhood Yard Sale dates of April 27-29.

The meeting was adjourned 7:45 p.m.

Submitted by Debbie Butts, Secretary, April 24, 2023.